Reference: 20160319

16 September 2016

Graham Carter
fvi-request-4369-06b62edc@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Graham Carter

Thank you for your Official Information Act request, received on 19 August 2016. You
requested:

“We request all information, copies of emails and reports from the Treasury on
MPI

- performance

- Regulatory Impact Statements”

On 23 August 2016, a Treasury official contacted you to clarify your request. You
requested a timeframe for information from the last 10 years. Furthermore we noted in
our communication to you that we will only include information that was sent from the
Treasury to the Minister for Primary Industries.

Please note that the Ministry for Primary Industries (MPI) was established in 2012.
Consequently, we have interpreted your request to only include information that refers
to MPI since 2012.

Information Publicly Available

The following information is covered by your request and is publicly available on the
Ministry for Primary Industries website:

Item | Date Document Description Webhsite Address
1. | 12 August 2015 -BASS report for the Financial | hitps://www.mpi.govt.nz/docu
Year 2013/14 ment-vault/9310

1 The Terrace
PO Box 3724
Wellington 6140
New Zealand

tel. 64-4-472 2733
fax. 64-4-473 0982
www.treasury.govt.nz




Accordingly, | have declined your request for the document listed in the above table
under section 18(d) of the Official Information Act — the information requested is or will
soon be publicly available.

This fully covers the information you requested. You have the right to ask the
Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.

Yours sincerely

Libby Masterton ey
Mahager, Natural Resources



